## CITY OF FARMINGTON

Public Hearing Minutes of Hearing February 8, 2018 6:30 p.m.

The City Council of the City of Farmington met on February 8, 2018 at Long Memorial Hall. The hearing was called to order by Mayor Forsythe.

Councilors present: Dale Wright, Mark Kellogg, Vanessa Pegram, Wayne Linnenbringer, John Crouch and John Robinson.

City Counselor, Scott Reid, was present.

Officials present were: Greg Beavers, Chris Conway, Tim Porter, Travis Trokey, Larry Lacy, Floyd Massey, Rick Baker and Paula Cartee.

Mayor Forsythe stated that a Public Hearing is being held to gain input regarding:

A Proposed Amendment to Title IV: Land Use, Chapter 405: Zoning Regulations, Table A: Uses in Zoning Districts.

Tim Porter, Director of Development Services, explained that an error was discovered in the labeling of zoning OP-1. He explained the table was incorrectly labeled OP-2.

Hearing closed at 6:35 p.m.

Paula ("Alter Paula Cartee, City Clerk

February 26, 2018
Date Approved by Council

Larry Forsythe, Mayor

02/26/201

Date

## **CITY OF FARMINGTON**

Public Hearing Minutes of Hearing February 8, 2018 6:35 p.m.

The City Council of the City of Farmington met on February 8, 2018 at Long Memorial Hall. The hearing was called to order by Mayor Forsythe.

Councilors present: Dale Wright, Mark Kellogg, Vanessa Pegram, Wayne Linnenbringer, John Crouch and John Robinson.

City Counselor, Scott Reid, was present.

Officials present were: Greg Beavers, Chris Conway, Tim Porter, Travis Trokey, Larry Lacy, Floyd Massey, Rick Baker and Paula Cartee.

Mayor Forsythe stated that a Public Hearing is being held to gain input regarding:

An application for a Final Record Plat at 806 W Columbia Street (Case FRP-17-017). The property is currently zoned as "R-3" Single-Family Residential District. Submitted by the City of Farmington on behalf of Chris and Alison Sprung.

Tim Porter, Director of Development Services, explained that this is a property owned by the Sprungs that will be used to widen the sidewalk to increase safety in that area. He explained the only cost to the City will be for a fence on the property line along the sidewalk.

Hearing closed at 6:40 p.m.

Paula Cartee, City Clerk

February 26, 2018

Date Approved by Council

Carry Forsythe, Mayor

Date